ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING

APRIL 5, 2011

The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a regular board meeting on April 5, 2011 at 7:00pm in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, MI.  Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Clerk Evink, Treasurer Myaard, Trustees Barkel, Compagner, and Zylstra; absent: Trustee Oonk.

            Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order.

Recited the Pledge of Allegiance

Invocation offered by Supervisor Nykamp

1. Motion made by Trustee Barkel to approve the minutes of the March 15, 2011 meeting.  Trustee Compagner supported the motion which passed unanimously.
Absent: Oonk.
      2.  Business Items:

a. RECREATION GRANT: Supervisor Nykamp informed the Board of a Recreation Grant available, application due by May 1, 2011.  Trustee Barkel questioned the cost and the criteria needed to apply.  Trustee Zylstra directed the supervisor to check on the cost and criteria needed to make application for the grant.
b. BOARD OF REVIEW:  58 parcels were reviewed for taxable and state equalized value at the March Board of Review.

c. CENSUS: 2011 Census shows a 31% increase in the population since 2000 of Zeeland Charter Township.  Population - 9,971 persons.

d.  FIRE DEPT. PURCHASE REQUEST  Motioned by Trustee Compagner to purchase a new generator for the aerial pumper as recommended by the fire officers for the cost of $13,700 to be paid from the fire equipment fund.  Motion supported by Trustee Zylstra which passed with a roll call vote.  Absent: Oonk
3.  Committee Reports:

     a. Election Committee approved the Election Workers and Polling Places.

     b. Cemetery Committee:  Looking at tree removal, asphalt paths being designed,            checking on removal of the raised walls around family plots.  Planning to schedule a meeting with Bill DeKleine concerning the cemetery lot lines.
      4.  Supervisor’s Report:
a. FIRE DEPT AD HOC COMMITTEE  Trustee Compagner gave a report from the Fire Dept. Ad Hoc Committee. Discussion centered around the current state of the fire department, the need for a public safety building and the condition of the fire equipment.  
b.  FUTURE SEARCH  Supervisor Nykamp reported on the Future Search meeting, a meeting with delegates from Ottawa County, Allegan County, elected and appointed officials, business segment of the community and citizens at large. The purpose of the meeting is to encourage collaboration between communities and look at a possible consolidation of services.
            c.  FIRE STATION LIGHTING  New lighting has been installed in Fire Station #3. 


d.  CUSTODIAN  Sharon DeJonge retired from the custodian position. Ad for a custodian for the township offices will be advertised in the Township Newsletter and placed on the township web page.

e. VANZOEREN WOODS   Mr. Rich Brand and Mr. Ernie Ostuno have requested a meeting with the supervisor and interested board members at the VanZoeren Woods.
5. Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Vivian Zwyghuizen, Recording Secretary

Marilyn Evink, Clerk

